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From the President 
 
I hope everyone in the community had a wonderful Memorial Day as we all took a moment to remember those who 
gave the ultimate sacrifice for our great nation. I do want to extend a thank you to our many active and retired 
service members within the community as we appreciate the sacrifices both you and your families have made in 
service to our country. Thank you.  
 
With Memorial Day comes the kickoff/opening of the Ulmstead pool and Ulmstead Swim Team. A big thanks to all 
the people who help volunteer with the team and manage the pool. Herding all those kids is a monumental feat 
which does not go unnoticed. To all residents (especially teenage drivers): please take extra care driving as pool 
season dramatically increases kid traffic on foot and on bikes with swim team practices and general pool facility use. 
We’re all looking forward to another great and safe pool season. Go Ducks! 
 
It is with great pleasure I get to announce the return of community social events to the Ulmstead calendar. Based on 
the recent changes to the guidelines from the county, the Ulmstead Board in coordination with the Nautical 
Department Manager has decided to move forward with the July 3rd Dock Party (for adults) and the 4th of July parade 
and celebration at the Beach Park. We hope you can join for both events as they are staples of the Ulmstead social 
calendar, and both have been sorely missed during the pandemic year.  As a bonus, local musicians “Tim and Kate” 
will be playing live music at the Dock Party to get people singing and dancing together again. Hopefully no one falls 
in the creek this year! If you are looking for a volunteer opportunity, please reach out to Jessica Lane for the Dock 
Party and Kevin Gattie or Mike Duvall for the 4th of July events at the Beach Park.   
 
We’re not waiting until July to celebrate the opportunity to gather as a community. Gillian Duvall is hosting an 
“Ulmstead Welcome Party” for all Ulmstead residents to meet and greet our newcomers who have joined us over the 
last 16 months who have not been able to properly meet and socialize Ulmstead-style. This also serves as our second 
annual Spring into Summer Party, so please come on out to the Beach Park on June 10th at 5:30 to properly 
welcome our new neighbors along with the summer season. Hooper’s Catering and Chevy’s will be there… always a 
treat! Watch for more details in the community emails. Stay safe and see you all soon in the neighborhood! 
 
Sincerely, 
  
Jon Lane, UCI President 
President@ulmstead.org 



 
UCI DEPARTMENTS AND ACTIVITIES 

 
NAUTICAL 

 
After a one-year hiatus, thank goodness Ulmstead’s July 3rd Dock Party is back for 2021! Mark your calendars for 
Saturday July 3rd from 7:00 – 11:00 pm. Jessica Lane is organizing this year’s event. A popular local band, Tim & 
Katie, will be rocking the dock. Beer, wine and light fare will be provided. There is a huge amount of effort required 
to stage this event and volunteers are needed setting up before and cleaning up after the party. If you can lend a 
hand, please contact Jess at jeslynrock1@gmail.com. Sponsored by the Ulmstead boating community, this party is 
open to all UCI members and their adult family members. Please, no one under 21. We hope to see you there! 
  
Bill Zichos, UCI Nautical 
Dockmaster@ulmstead.org 

POOL 
 
Come and enjoy the following food trucks and events at the Ulmstead Pool this summer: 
Jun 4th - Koopers Chowhound Burger Wagon (featured on Diners Drive ins and Dives) 
June 17th - * Thursday* Sweet Satisfaction ice cream truck to celebrate the end of the school year! 
June 18th - Doug Segree Family night at the pool featuring Hooper’s Catering 
June 25th - Brick ‘n Fire pizza truck 
July 2nd - Jimmy’s Famous Seafood (featured on Diners Drive ins and Dives) 
July 9th - Smoking Swine BBQ (featured on Diners Drive Ins And Dives) 
July 16th - TBD 
July 23rd - Chevy’s 
July 30th - Brick ‘n Fire pizza truck 
August 6th - Greek on the Street 
August 13th - Truck of Deliciousness 
August 20th - Chevy’s 
August 27th - 21012 Band featuring Hooper’s Catering 
September 3rd - Koopers Chowhound Burger Wagon 
 
Summer Parties at the Ulmstead Pool 
Pavilion rentals can be reserved and paid for on the swim club website. The cost is $40 weekday, $100 weekend. 
 
Concessions and merchandise available at the pool 
We’re excited to announce new concessions at the pool this year. In addition to selling ice cream and popsicles we 
will also have chips, cookies and beverages! Concessions can be purchased via Venmo at time of purchase, Venmo 
for tickets, or cash. Venmo @Cory-Greene-11. Please find a Board member or friendly volunteer at the pool to make 
purchases. We ask parents to step up and help yourselves and others to purchase if a Board member is unavailable.  
 
Thank you for the support of our merchandise fundraiser! We earned enough to purchase our giant Connect4- see 
photos next page! Towels are also available for purchase. The large Ulmstead towels will be sold at a discount of 
$10 this year as they were slightly damaged in storage over the winter. The duck towels are $15. Help yourself to 
them in the office, please Venmo @Trish-Brett-1.  
 
We look forward to an amazing pool season and can’t wait to see everyone soon! If you have any questions 
regarding parties, or if you have ideas or input on concessions or food trucks, please reach out to us. 
 
Cory Greene & Trish Brett, Pool social coordinators 



 

 
 

SOCIAL 
 
Join Scouts  
Would you like to go camping, learn new skills, make new friends, and have fun?  Our Troop is meeting 
OUTDOORS at Anne Arundel Fish and Game Club Sunday afternoons at 3:00.  The Scouts have the opportunity to 
participate in shooting sports at our meetings. We have weekend camping trips every month, plus a one-week 
Summer Camp. Come check us out! You can join even if you never were a Cub Scout. Also, we are still collecting 
worn out flags for a patriotic flag retirement ceremony. Contact Mike Allen for information at 410-919-8487. 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 
see paper version. 
 

BARN UPDATE 
 
No news this month, but we’ll have an update for you in the July Weathervane… 
 
  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

UCI OFFICERS AND VOLUNTEERS 
www.ulmstead.org 

Please email any changes / updates to Weathervane@Ulmstead.org and Membership@Ulmstead.org.  Thanks! 
 
UCI Board of Directors  Jon Lane – President,/Nautical 
     and liaison roles  Mike Sawyer – Vice President,/Security 

Marina Anglim – Membership/Tennis 
Don Kiewitt – Beach 
Colin “Dino” Lynch – Pool/Scenic 
Bryan Murray – Barn

Secretary          Colin Robertson 
Treasurer         Bert Kelly 
Assistant Treasurer        Renee Kelly 
 
 

DEPARTMENTS & ACTIVITIES 
 
Barn Department   Chris Barron 

Maintenance  Rob Hooper 
Beach & Shore Department  Vin Hardick 

Reservations  Ginny Vernick 
Nautical Department  Bill Zichos 

Dock Party  Jessica Lane 
Scenic Department  Vacant 

Ball Field   Bob Svehlak  
Beautification  Michelle Mahan 

Security Department  Bob Ammon 
Tennis Department  Stephanie Pagoota 

Maintenance  Mark Overton 
 
Social Activities Department Vacant 
       Senior Activities  B. Myers, P. Konrad 
       Adult/Family Events 

Spring into Summer Membership Dept 
July 4th Parade & Picnic Mike Duvall 
Fishing Tournament Richard Harrison 
Ladies Wine & Cheese Gillian Duvall 
Fall Camp-out  Rob Hooper 
Guy's Beer & Brats Scott Glubke 
Wings, Chili, Homebrew Chris Brett 

       Children 
Weekly Playgroup  Anne Lynch 
Spring Party  Vacant 
Autumn Party  Trish Brett 
Christmas  Kathy Vavrina 

INDEPENDENT ORGANIZATIONS 
 

ULMSTEAD SWIM CLUB 
https://sites.google.com/a/ulmstead.org/ulmstead-pool/ 

                   pool@ulmstead.org 
 

President Mike Duvall 
Vice President  Sharman Devaney 
Secretary  Tracy Seybert 
Membership  Lisa Gattie 
Treasurer  Jenny Hardgrave 
Maintenance  Mark Dupcak 
Social  Corey Green & Trish Brett 
Member at Large  Kerri Sodero 
UCI Board Liaison  Colin “Dino” Lynch 
Swim Team Liaison Suzanne Vaaler 

 
 

SWIM TEAM 
www.UlmsteadSwimTeam.org 

Directors  Lori Salamandra & 
Kerri Sodero 

Merchandise  Marina Anglim 
Concessions  Danielle Silk &  

Gillian DuVall 
GASL League Rep  Jerilyn Deitch 
Meet Manager (IT)  Liz Norton 
Treasurer  Laura Martino 
Team Webmaster  Hannah Goldstein 
Volunteers Coord  Lacey Sladky 
Head Coach  Colleen Winans 
Assistant Coaches TBD 
Special Events Dawn Hudson 

 
BOY SCOUT TROOP 835 

Scoutmaster  Mike Allen
Membership Department  Kathy Pruissen  

Bumper Stickers  Lynne Andrews 
Welcoming  Mary Jo Powers, Ann Albrecht, Tracy Seybert 
Webmaster  EG Gipple 
Community Emails Mandy Panetta 
Weathervane Editor Marion Ticknor 
Weathervane Distribution Mike Allen (manager), S. Allen, August, Blumberg/Collier, Cooley, Daly, Davis, Delany, 

Deller, Fierstein, Wildt, McCoun, McKees, Weiss 
 

EMAIL QUICK LINKS 
Board@ulmstead.org 
President@ulmstead.org 
Secretary@ulmstead.org 

Treasurer@ulmstead.org 
Security@ulmstead.org 
DockMaster@ulmstead.org 

Barn@ulmstead.org 
Social@ulmstead.org 
Membership@ulmstead.org 

News@ulmstead.org 
Weathervane@ulmstead.org 
Tennis@ulmstead.org



 

 

Ulmstead Calendar – June 2021 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

 
 

1 2 
UCI BOARD MEETING 

6:30 PM 
 

3 
 

4 
 

5  
 
 

6 
 

Scouts 3:00 

7 
 
 

8 
 

9    
 

 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

Scouts 3:00 

14   Flag Day  

 

15 
 

16 
 

 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

Juneteenth 

20  
 

Scouts 3:00 

21 
 

Father’s Day 

22 23 24 
 

25 
 

26 
 
 

27 
 

Scouts 3:00 

28 
 

29 30   
 

 

 

 

 
Reminders: UCI Board meetings are the first Wednesday of every month at 6:30PM.  Email: Board@ulmstead.org 

The deadline for the July Weathervane is June 25th.  Email: weathervane@ulmstead.org 
 

 

 

 


